Dearest Brother John and Sister Tracy,

May the God of all grace, peace, and comfort abundantly bless you with all that you need in doing His will for His glory.

Through the Lord's guidance, blessings, and help, we have been able to keep on sowing the



seed of the kingdom into the hearts of the people in our community who always let their doors open to us for a continued Bible studies. Most of those that we taught this month are Catholics. Some of them are dealing with some health issues, and they are comforted and thankful for the words of encouragement that they have heard from the Word of God. The answers to the questions that they asked

based on what the Lord says in the Scriptures have also helped them to want more to study the Bible. We always express our appreciation for their time and hospitality. We continue to pray for these prospects that the truth will set them free and make their decision to obey the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ.

We went to the Pedia Ward at Pangasinan Provincial Hospital last month in our hospital



visit. Through this effort, more and more people are getting to know about the Lord's church. Some of the nurses and hospital staff are already aware of this benevolent act of God's family. The love, compassion, mercy, and goodness of God are some of the many messages that we talk about and try to get across to the people at the hospital. After presenting a short inspirational talk, we talked to the

patients and their guardians in a short while and prayed for them. It also happened that one of the patients in that day was a son of a sister in Christ from other congregation. She was so happy and encouraged seeing us serving the sick at the hospital including her son. We gave fruits to the children and some school supplies to the grade schoolers. We also distributed tracts to the parents and guardians. Everyone appreciated what the Lord had done on that day.



Four souls have been restored in January. They are Joy Daroya, Mary Joy Daroya, Michaela Constantino, and Rosanneil Aquino. The Lord continues to bless our efforts in bringing back to

the fold our inactive brethren. We continue to personally visit those who forsake the assembly and those who attend rarely. We also take advantage of the social media to let them know that God and their church family love them so much, that we often think and



pray for them, and that they are being missed so much in the church assembly. As we talk together, we keep on encouraging them, lighting up the words in their hearts to continue their service to

God. We pray that these four restored brethren will keep on depending and trusting the Lord at all times in all situations.

We love and appreciate you all for all that you do and share for the work of the Lord.

Yours because of Calvary, Roberto Indong 415 Cabilocaan, Calasiao 2418 Pangasinan Philippines E-mail address: arbuen4806

E-mail address: arbuen4806@yahoo.com